
Ellen Herman, History 

I have been on the UO faculty for more than 20 years and care a great deal about my 
colleagues. I have also had considerable administrative experience with policies and practices 
related to faculty personnel, from hiring to promotion and tenure to post-tenure review. I have 
been a Department Head, chaired the Faculty Personnel Committee, and served as Vice Provost 
for Academic Affairs. PTRAC membership requires prior FPC service, which I certainly have. I 
also coordinated the work of the FPC for the Office of the Provost, so I have a clear 
understanding of what is involved in P&T appeals. 

 


